Final Approved – 1/10/22 Draft – 01/4/22 CAMARILLO QUILTERS ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES Tuesday, December 14, 2021

## CALL TO ORDER -

The meeting was called to order by Co-President Joey Strait 9:32 AM at the Community Center.

## WELCOME -

Joey welcomed everyone & thanked them for being there.

Joey wished all the December babies Happy Birthday.

Joey welcomed the guests and recognized all new members who have joined during the pandemic.

## ANNOUNCEMENTS -

Treasurer's report – Checking: \$5539.58, Money Market: \$33,629.62,

CD: \$18,806.43

Comfort Givers gave away 270 quilts on Dec. 8.

Tedi Patterson has agreed to become our Secretary, so now we need someone to volunteer to take over her position as Workshops Chair. Please talk to her or contact any Board member if you are interested.

We will have our first "hybrid" meeting in January, meeting in-person as well as zooming the meeting. Our Speaker, Karen Combs, will be zooming in--we'll be projecting her to our in-person members on the big screen.

See Donna Clark to sign-up for the Retreat at the Poinettia Pavilion in Ventura, Jan. Thelma Atkinson presented her "Barn Quilts" workshop to be held on Feb. 1. Tedi will take sign-ups.

Members were asked if anyone want to represent CQA by demo-ing quilting at the "Summer Fun with the Camarillos" on Aug. 28, 12-5 p.m., at the Camarillo Ranch House? It's a fundraising project with a summer fair-type atmosphere of a typical day in 1892-1914 Ventura County. Let me know in the next few days if any of you would like to show off our craft at this event and I will confirm with the Ranch House.

Prizes for UFO Challenge were given out by Maribeth Benedict QUILT EVENT UPDATE--Cheryl Collart gave report on progress from the committee. Hopes to secure the Community Center for Boutique and "Headquarters" for the Event with tickets, maps, & snacks for the tourists. Next Meeting is Jan.6, at the Dudley House in Ventura. All are welcome; need more volunteers to fill positions.

SHOW & SHARE-- Many members shared their favorite Christmas Quilts and current projects they've been working on during COVID.

WAYS & MEANS --

PRIZES were given out by Membership & Hospitality.

ADJOURNED – 11:25 AM

Joey Strait for unfilled Secretary position.

To be considered for approval by the CQA Board of Directors on Jan 10, 2022.